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November 25, 2005 
 
 
To whom it may concern,  
 
On April 17, 2005, a fire at our greenhouse operation in Willcox, Arizona completely 
destroyed a 4 megawatt power generation unit and damaged a significant portion of our 
greenhouse and pack house facilities. Given that our past experience in dealing with large 
insurance claims was rather painful, we recognized the need to retain professional help 
and were fortunate to be introduced to Paul Migdal and his team of experts at the 
Greenspan Company. 
 
From the moment we retained the Greenspan Company, Paul Migdal, Chris Glenister, 
Gary Johnson and Jim Warren took over every aspect of our claim. Their expertise and 
professionalism was recognized and respected by our insurance company and resulted in 
a timely settlement of our claims which was both fair and equitable. By retaining the 
Greenspan Company we leveled the playing field vis-à-vis the experts brought in by the 
insurance companies and saved untold hours of management’s time, enabling us to focus 
all of our resources on running our business and the recovery from the fire. 
 
Having gone through the experience of dealing with large insurance claims both with and 
without the benefit of the expertise provided by the Greenspan Company, we are 
convinced that no company should ever attempt to handle an insurance claim without 
such help. Without any hesitation, we highly recommend the services of the Greenspan 
Company to anyone faced with filing and attempting to collect on an insurance claim. 
Retaining the Greenspan Company was clearly one of the best business decisions we 
made. 
 
 
 
Sincerely yours, 
 
 
Frank van Straalen 
Chief Financial Officer 
  
 


